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8th September 2023 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer,                                                                       
  
You may well have seen in the news that some schools have been affected by the presence of 
RAAC in their buildings. RAAC, or Reinforced Autoclaved Aerated Concrete, is a lightweight 
form of concrete which was used in the past in schools and other building construction.  After 
some time and in some circumstances this concrete can collapse. 
  
Herts County Council wanted to write to reassure you that buildings on our school site which 
were constructed within the period of 1959 and 1989 (which is when RAAC was most used) 
have already been surveyed by building surveyors appointed by the County Council and no 
RAAC was found.  However, the Department for Education (DfE) has recently changed its 
guidance to education settings on the management of RAAC to take a more precautionary 
approach, increasing the age bracket from 1950 to 1995.  Therefore, to guard against any 
possibility, however remote, that RAAC was used in any part of the school within those new 
dates, the County Council is arranging to have additional reassurance checks carried out in the 
near future. We have no reason to believe RAAC was used in this school, but nonetheless a 
survey is taking place to confirm this.  
  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
          
 
Jo Gant  
Headteacher 
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